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Minutes January 12, 2021
 
Members Present 

Mayor S. Grus                                  Alderman D. Bauer     Alderman J Haase
P.W Dir. D. Eilers                Alderman J. Griffith             COPD M. Griffith        Attorney S. Paulus    
Collector M. Alexander; City Clerk A Parker;
      
 Absent
Alderman K. Kuhrts

Mayor Grus opened the meeting with the Pledge of Allegiance.
The meeting opened with a presentation from the COPD Griffith to the Gerald Community Outreach with a check of $1375.91 which was raised by Rosebud Police Department for the food pantry.  

Motion to Approve the December and January Minutes:  A motion was made by Alderman Griffith and seconded by Alderman Bauer to approve November minutes. Motion passed.
Old Business:   Mayor Grus is continuing to pursue the Rosebud Tourism Committee.  More information will be announced later. 
New Business: Citizen and business owner Jerry Reinhold presented his blue prints for the development of an RV park in/near Rosebud.  Part of this business will be located within the city providing taxes for the city income.  In addition to the RV lots there is also plans for a community building which could be utilized for city activities or organizations.  Rosebud Avenue and 5th street would need to be vacated, additionally the ally would also need to be vacated.  Reinhold would be responsible for running a line to the City’s main line for water/sewer. The Board submitted a vote to vacate, Alderman Haase voted to vacate 5th street and Rosebud Avenue and the alley, a second was made by Alderman Griffith.  Motion passed.  
Collectors Report:  A motion to accept the December and January Collectors Report by Alderman Bauer and Alderman Griffith, Motion passed.  
Financial Report and Payment of Bills:   A motion was made by Alderman Griffith and seconded by Alderman Haase to approve the payment of the January bills. Motion passed.  

Chief of Police Report:  COPD Mason Griffith presented  the police report for the month of January. 
COPD Griffith stated that the Rosebud Police department received a radar from the Gasconade Sheriff Department.

Total tickets issued in 2019 was 187, the total tickets issued in 2020 was 203, a considerable increase in tickets, reports and providing assistance to the City of Rosebud. 
A motion was made by Alderman Bauer to accept the police report and was seconded by Alderman Haase. Motion passed.  
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Street Commissioner Report:  Public Works Director Eilers said that he received help from the City of Gerald in the removal of the Holiday Lights. 

The snow plow required a repair to the module in order for the plow to work correctly. 

The City truck received 4 new tires 

The Gerald/ Rosebud fire department is in the process of repairing the street issue caused by the new construction. 
Water Report and Sewer Report:  PWD Eilers will be meeting with Bartlett & West on a Three Point system for the new DNR wastewater project. 
There was a water main break at HWY T and Fourth Street  that was repaired with the assistance of COPD Griffith. The cause of the break was a bad valve on the line. The line will eventually need to replaced and is currently part of the City’s five year plan. 
A motion to accept both street and water/sewer report was made by Alderman Griffith, it was seconded by Alderman Haase. Motion passed. 
Mayors Time: Mayor Grus requested that the agenda for February be posted on the door for the next meeting for a variance that is needed for 222 Hwy 50.  The owner is requesting to infringe within 6 feet of the property line, the current ordinance is 10 feet, therefore a variance has been requested to put up a building.  
A motion to adjourn was made by Alderman Griffith and seconded by Alderman Haase.  The meeting was adjourned. 
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